Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of  meeting  held on Tuesday 13th February  2018 at 7.00pm   at the surgery
1. Apologies : Pauline, Gerald, Yvonne and Amanda
Present:  Ian, Annette. Judy, Margaret, David, Val
In the absence of Amanda Dr Julia Markham represented the surgery at the meeting.  
The new members introduced themselves to Dr Markham
2. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
· The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated by email and were taken as read
· Ian reported that Paul Jennings who was the interim Accountable Officer for the new BSol CCG has just been confirmed as its permanent Accountable Officer
3. Chairman’s report
·  Ian reported that a patient had expressed his concern that it had taken nearly a week for him to get his repeat  drugs from the pharmacy.  The rule is that repeat prescriptions should be available within 48 hours and the website does explain that this does not include weekends. However Dr Markham said that they should have been ready by Wednesday and if there were problems after that the patient should discuss the situation with the pharmacy.   Both Judy and Margaret mentioned that when they were in the Pharmacy recently it was very very busy.
· Annette had sent Ian a pamphlet which she had acquired at work and which discussed how GP surgeries should deal with homeless patients and safeguarding. He handed this over to Dr Markham.  Dr Markham commented that homelessness was not a major problem in Dorridge but as Safeguarding lead for the surgery she attended a number of  specialist meetings every year and  safeguarding issues were a constant topic of discussion within the practice.  Leaflets were available in the back waiting room.
· Before Christmas, Amanda had told Ian that he could use the TV screens in the waiting room to publicise the PRG.  He was intending to start work on this soon.  Margaret mentioned that when she was waiting recently the  2 TV screens had different messages and she found this very confusing and distracting.
· Ian was given permission to complete a survey sent by the CCG on behalf of the whole PPG
4. Solihull PPG Network
· The last network meeting  included a very interesting talk from a care home manager who had stood in at the last minute for the CQC inspector who had to pull out at the last minute.  The CQC inspector will however be the main speaker at the next meeting on 29th March.
· Ian and Val had attended the last steering group meeting.  One of the topics discussed was whether because loneliness has proved to be a cause of ill health PPG’s should try to address this by organising coffee mornings.  No decision was made but the topic will be considered again at our next meeting.  Judy and Val mentioned that the local U3a was very active and a good way for retired people to make friends and get out of the house.  Amanda had indicated after the last meeting that she would be happy for U3a to have a poster in the surgery.
5. Surgery News.
· The flu clinics for 2018 are still being planned, complicated by the fact that as required by NHS England there will be different vaccines for different age groups.
· Dr Markham was concerned about the reluctance of young mums to allow their children to have the MMR vaccine
· Dr Davenport has been appointed to be the GP representative for Solihull on the new BSol CCG
6. AOB
· Judy asked about prescribing costs and what could be done to reduce over prescribing  Dr Markham reported that the doctors were constantly trying to reduce expense   The computer system at the surgery has a ‘Script switch’ facility which suggests cheaper versions of drugs. Also a Pharmacy adviser comes to the surgery each week and suggests ways to save money.  Chemists can no longer supply appliances on automatic repeats.
· David asked about the complaints procedure and if the appointments system featured much.  Ian pointed out that the complaints system was administered by the Surgery.  Though the PPG has never been involved in the handling of complaints as one of the web administrators he does pass on complaints that are made via the web. In the last year he thought there had only be a couple of these.
7. Date of next meeting
Tuesday 13th March
